You are Invited to Attend the

Junsletter 1

SAN FRANCISCO SECTION CHANGE OVER MEETING

Honoring Outgoing Officers and Committee Chairmen Installing New Officers and Committe Chairmen

THURSDAY, JUNE 21, 1990 ALAMEDA NAVAL AIR STATION OFFICERS CLUB

Social 6:00 pm Dinner 7:00 pm Program 8:00 pm

\$10:00 Members and Guests \$5:00 Students Choice of Chicken or Fish RSVP Eric Worrell By Noon, Monday June 18th, at (415) 689-4579 For Air Station Security, please include the first and last name of each person attending.

CHARLES HOWARD RETIRING!

August brings a big change to section and regional activities with the retirement of ASME Western Field Service Director Charles Howard. With his assistants, first Rosemary Marshall, now Jean Camby, have provided invaluable support to San Francisco Section and to other Sections in ASME's western regions. As a member of San Francisco Section, Charles has also contributed greatly.

Before joining the ASME Staff in 1982, Charles was an active volunteer at the Section, Region and Technical Division levels. Positions he held included Chairman of the Washington Section, Chairman of the 1981 Winter Annual Meeting Host Committee, National Nominating Committee Representative and Chairman of the Heat Transfer, Education and Membership Development Committees for the Gas Turbine Division.

After leaving the Marine Corps in 1946, Charles earned his BSME and MSME at Texas A&M and an Engineers Degree from Stanford University. In 1954 he became an Associate Professor at the Naval Post Graduate School in Monterey. Charles moved to Washington in 1964 to join the Bureau of Ships. He held Professorships at Catholic University and Prince Georges Community College and worked at the National Bureau of Standards. He spent a year as Adjunct Professor at at the University of Maryland before joining the ASME Staff.

We wish Charlie Howard well in his future endeavors and thank him for his many contributions to ASME and to the San Francisco Section.

PLEASE WELCOME YOUR 1990 to 1991 OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN Eric E. Worrell, PE B(415) 689-4579 H(415) 689-4579 Chairman Dennis K. Liue, PhD B(415) 642-4014 Vice Chairman H(415) 583-6815 B(415) 768-1234 Don Moseman Treasurer Robert B. Raos, PE B(415) 357-4610x2576 H(415) 531-8652 FAX(415) 577-7283 Secretary FAX(707) 648-5750 H(415) 528-4238 Kevin J. Yurica, PE B(707) 648-5712 Member-at-Large Richard J. Myhre, PE B(415) 444-8707 FAX(415) 444-2072 H(415) 453-9872 Program FAX(408) 874-2442 Nance C. Munro, PE B(415) 874-2443 College Relations Govmnt Relations Willard A. Nott, PE B(408) 743-2350 FAX(408) 742-2461 (Call) H(415) 881-5035 FAX(707) 646-4513 Bruce Nyhuis, PE B(707) 646-4371 H(707) 747-6740 History & Heritage Lynden F. Davis, PE B(415) 768-0630 H(415) 525-7418 Honors & Awards Joseph Sutton B(415) 972-3383,82 FAX(415) 972-94°, H(415) 668-9686 Industry Relations Alok Kumar, PE B(415) 557-3312 H(415) 589-7382 Member Interests B(415) 357-4610x2453 H(415) 439-0780 FAX(415) 577 283 Norman Aiello Membership Devel H(415) 526-2722 Julia A. Gee, PE B(415) 768-1234 Nominating Preston McDaniel B(415) 768-9904 H(415) 567-4349 Professional Devel Public Relations - OPEN; Newsletter Editor - OPEN; Technical Activities - OPEN

PLANNING FOR NEXT YEAR -Continued Some More: Seven more committees cover the functions that we need to address to meet out goal of being a "full service section". Your contribution to these committees will return its value to you - in experience, in accomplishment, in opportunities, and in good friends. To learn more, or to volunteer, please call me or one of the other officers or committee chairmen. WE HOPE YOU'LL JOIN US! Eric E. Worrell, PE - Chairman Elect 1990 to 1991

With 5 to 7 members, the History and Heritage Committee should aim to complete oral histories on several of our section members, make a strong start on a section history, and complete the nomination process for at least one national or international Mechanical Engineering Landmark in our area. With 3 to 5 members the Technical Activities Committee should support the program committee by establishing communications between San Francisco Section and the Technical Divisions, and support the Mt. Diablo Section in presenting the 1991 Bay Area Technical Conference. The Governmental Relations Committee serves to keep track of government issues of importance to our membership, to let governmental agencies know of our programs and concerns and to refer agencies to members who can supply advice on technical issues and needs 2 or 3 members. With 2 to 4 members, the Member Interests Committee will provide information on ASME benefits to the section membership and non-members and gather feedback on member interests issues. If you have a good suggestion for improvements in ASME's operations or policies, this committee will help you get heard through the ASME National Agenda System. The Professional Practice and Ethics Committee, with 2 or 3 members, can help keep us informed through ASME programs and by communicating with the Board of Registration, CSPE and NSPE. Finance Committee: We need 2 or 3 members to help the treasurer process meeting and dues receipts and perform the annual audit of the section books.

STUDENT SECTIONS UPDATE: With their "Concept-Z" racer, the University of California at Berkeley ASME Student Section took First Place overall at the 1990 ASME Student Regional Human Powered Vehicle Competition. San Jose State University, the host section for the April 27 to 29 event, took Second overall, followed by the American River College student section. The UCB students are aiming for 65 mph and the world record at the International Human Powered Speed Championships in Portland, Oregon on August 1 thru 4. To help them get there, with a contribution towards their \$6200 budget, or by helping with transportation or lodging, please call Carol Ebner at (415) 524-3162, or send your tax-deductible check, made out to ASME-HPV to: ASME Student Section, c/o Professor Van Carey, 6189 Etcheverry Hall, University of California, Berkeley, CA 94720. To help the SJSU Student Section compete in Portland please contact Professor Fred Barez at (408) 924-4298.